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AGENDA MEMO 

11/5/2019 Agenda 
 
 
 

TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council  
 

FROM:  Jacob Speer, Director of Public Works 
  

SUBJECT: Interlocal Agreement with DART for participation in the Street Repair 
Program 

 

 

BACKGROUND:  
 
DART funded the Street Repair Program in 1997 and 1998 to provide joint funding to 
partner cities for transit enhancement projects.  Staff was recently notified that the 
program identified funds for the City in the amount of $137,669 which are still available 
for approved projects.  We would like to submit the 2018 traffic signal replacement 
project for this program.  This project replaced traffic signals and all appurtenances at 
the Preston and Centenary, Preston and Villanova, and Hillcrest and Caruth 
intersections and meets program requirements.   
 
To be eligible for the available program funds, DART requires the City enter into an 
Interlocal Agreement for the Street Repair Program. 
 
Upon Council approval of the Interlocal Agreement, staff will submit a reimbursement 
request to DART in the amount of $137,669.  These funds are separate from, and in 
addition to, the funds available via the DART TRIP Program. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Staff recommends Council approval of the Interlocal Agreement with DART for 
participation in the Street Repair Program. 
 
 


